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Dr. Erika Goodwin, Vice President of Academic Affairs at Southern State 

 

Southern State’s Dr. Erika Goodwin Reappointed as Higher 
Learning Commission Peer Reviewer 

 
Dr. Erika Goodwin, Vice President of Academic Affairs at Southern State, has been selected by the Higher Learning 
Commission (HLC) for reappointment as Peer Reviewer to serve a four-year term (September 1, 2023 – August 31, 
2027). This will be her third term serving in the role.   

“It is a privilege to be part of the HLC Peer Corps,” Goodwin said “Evaluating other institutions not only helps to 
maintain high standards across all areas of higher education but allows me to see best practices across the country. I 
can use these best practices at my own institution,” she added.   

According to the Higher Learning Commission, “peer review in accreditation is based on the fundamental 
assumption that quality in higher education is best served through a process that enables peers of the institution, 
informed by standards created and applied by professionals in higher education, to make the judgments essential to 
assuring and advancing the quality of higher learning.” 

In addition to her current role at SSCC, Goodwin also serves as the Accreditation Liaison Officer for the College to 
the HLC as part of her vice president duties. Dr. Goodwin provides evaluation and decision-making processes, as 
well as shares her knowledge and experience with higher education, her dedication to educational excellence, and 
her commitment to voluntary accreditation principles.  

Other responsibilities include evaluating member institutions for adherence to HLC’s Criteria for Accreditation. In 
addition, Peer Reviewers offer consultative feedback that contributes to the quality of an institution’s processes and 
academic offerings. 

The Higher Learning Commission (HLC) is an institutional accreditor in the United States. It has historically 
accredited post-secondary education institutions in the central United States. The headquarters of the organization is 
in Chicago, Illinois. 
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Contact: Elizabeth Burkard 
SSCC Director of Marketing 
937-393-3431, ext. 2624 
800-628-7722, ext. 2624 
eburkard@sscc.edu 

 
 

SOUTHERN STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

PRESS RELEASE 
 



Southern State Community College does not discriminate, in its programs or activities, against applicants, employees, or students based on color, 
religion, gender, gender identity or expression, national origin (ancestry), military status (past, present, or future), disability, age (40 years or 
older), status as a parent during pregnancy and immediately after the birth of a child, status as a parent of a young child, status as a foster parent, 
genetic information, or sexual orientation. Questions about this should be directed to the Lead Title IX Coordinator, 100 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, 
OH 45133; (937) 393-3431. The following people have been designated to handle inquiries regarding the non-discrimination policies: 

Dr. Peggy Chalker, Dean of Articulation and Transfer and Director of Student Success | Title IX Lead Coordinator 
100 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, OH 45133 | pchalker@sscc.edu | 800.628.7722, Ext. 2880 

Mindy Markey-Grabill, Vice President of Human Resources | Title IX Coordinator 
100 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, OH 45133 | 800.628.7722, Ext. 2550 
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